
From: Karen Kwasniewski <karenkwas27@hotmail.com>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 1/24/2018 12:37:13 PM
Subject: CAN NOT GET NO ANSWERS FROM ANYONE

Lt. Govern,
 

Can you please help, I know that you are higher than the Mayor and chief of police please help me

I can not get Mayor Bagwell, or anyone at Easley Police Department to respond to me.
 

I had a meeting with Captn Murray at EPD, and Chief Tollison came in unexpectedly and said to me word 
for word WHAT BULL SHIT ARE YOU UP TO NOW. 
 

I do not think that this is how the Chief of police should address anyone weather he is in plain clothing or his 
uniform. 
 

Will be waiting to hear from you.
 

Thank you 
 

Karen Kwasniewski
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